



**Beaumaris Primary School
Parent Club Meeting Minutes – March 21, 2018**

- 1) **Attendees:** Lisa Grant, Lyndl Harrop, Tara Bertovic, Ness Newell, Sam Gill, Megan Dunlop, Jayne Harpley, Natasha Van Malsen, Luke Miller, Clare D'Enyar, Joanna Hancock, Jodie Stewart, Nadine McFadries, Ness Newell, Melinda Norris, Vanessa Fitzgerald, Angela Collins, Jo Bryant
- 2) **Apologies:** Nicola Harrop, Fiona Love, Michelle Williams, Cindy Orchard, Wendy Henderson, Jodie Stevens, Jodie Stewart, Heidi Madden
- 3) **Matters arising from previous minutes:** none
- 4) **Correspondence:** none
- 5) **Principal's report. Apologies from Sheryl and Louise as they both were attending a data literacy session.**

Several questions were sent to Sheryl prior to the meeting

- *Will the prep to year 3 cross county be happening this year?*
This will be discussed with teachers
- *BFAC have posted a social event on the Parent Club page, but it also includes some fund-raising for Beaumaris Lifesaving Club. Not sure if this is just classed as a social event, or whether it should have gone through school council for approval first?*
All fundraising activities require school council approval.
- *Will Coding Club be commencing again this year? Happy to take this up with Lou if preferred.*
This is under discussion with teachers
- *Any other updates for Parent Club Meeting? Happy to pass them on.*
This week is planning week and all teachers have been preparing the curriculum and classroom programs for Term 2.
Interested parents are welcome to assist with the sandpit refurbishment.
Thank you for all the donations for the Easter raffle. We are looking forward to the prep Easter Bonnet parade next week.

6) President's Report

- a. **Garden club:** Sand pit area. Thank to parent club for funds approval from fete money. Plans have been on display at the office. Working bees to help offset the labour cost of this. Thanks to Miss Palermo for organising a donation of washed sand.
Nicki Valoppi to take on role of Bunnings Garden Liaison
Still need a volunteer to take over the garden care
- b. **Entertainment book.** Kari to continue on with this role. Still waiting on money Kari needs to liaise
- c. **Waste Savers** Janine has been promoting this well, with facebook posts
- d. **Canteen.** Don't have enough volunteers. Emails to go out to classes.

7) Class fundraisers

- a. Easter Raffle. New volleyball set up (nets, balls) from Easter raffle funds. Coffee cart for Easter parade morning. Still don't have many tickets returned. Suggestion received to draw more tickets for more prizes on the day. This has been passed on
- b. Hot cross bun drive. There are vouchers at Bakers delight
- c. Bunning BBQ still no date

- d. Grandparents morning tea. On track
- e. Mother's day Stall. Luke Miller volunteered to be stall coordinator. Stock ordered. This will need to be checked when this arrives closer to the date.
- f. Father's day breakfast. Still early
- g. Father's day stall. Still early
- h. Cake stall. Need date and coordinator
- i. Tea towels. Lisa to check with Gillian
- j. School disco. Run by parent club usually in August

8) General business

a) Fundraising suggestions:

Last year's Mission Statement and Spending "Wish List" was emailed to parent club, with a recommendation to keep the following as standard for this year. Encouraged to provide suggestions for other items that could be considered for fund-raising revenue allocation.

1. \$500 per year group to spend on learning environment
2. \$2000 per year for ICT
3. Year 6 Graduation Allocation
4. \$200 for general parent club incidentals
5. \$500 for PE Equipment (I believe tarps are purchased but I am sure there will be a different requirement for this year - I can chat to Joe) – may now be covered by volleyball equipment from Easter Raffle?
6. Some Garden allocation - I believe there are no major projects allocated for garden club this year, but it might be worth assigning a nominal amount to help out with ongoing maintenance.

Two suggestions for future spending received thus far:

- i) Proper trollies to take on excursions for lunches etc.
- ii) Lunchtime activities. Board game room etc. Junior School Council. Lisa to speak to Louise as this has been raised.

b) Need someone to take minutes at our next meeting: Thank you Clare D'Enyar

c) Thanks to Lisa for using Facebook for reminders and reminding the school community that things are out there in newsletter, Compass etc

Next meeting Wednesday 18th April @ 0905
Meeting closed at 0955